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www.pantowners.org                                
Volume 52           Number 11      November 2023 

 

 

Pan Siftings  

Car Of The Month 

1979 Ford F350 Wrecker. Owner: Kevin Sanders 

November 5th Daylight Savings Time                                                       
November 9th General Mtg 7:30 pm at The Moose  
November 11th Veterans Day                                
November 16th Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose       
November 18th Club Birthday Party Details Page 9                                 
November 21st Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                  
November 23rd Happy Thanksgiving                                   
December 14th General Mtg 7:30 pm at The Moose  
December 21st Board Meeting 7 pm at The Moose 
December 25th Merry Christmas                                            
December 26th Pan Siftings Articles Due     
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 
 
                   

        1979 Ford F350 Wrecker 
      Owner: Kevin Sanders 
  

Just as wonderful as your wedding day or the birth of your fist 
child, is the day you bring home your own tow truck, (really, no not 
really). It was a great day though. I drove to French Lick Indiana 

and trailered it home. I drove 36 hours straight, I tried to rest but I was too excited. When I got 
home with my 1979 Ford F350, with a Holmes 1100 wrecker body, I couldn’t believe how my life was 
changing. Suddenly I was respected by the upper echelon of society. Super Models were calling me 
for secret rendezvous, respected business men were asking my opinion on society trends. The gover-
nor was considering making one day “Kevin’s Awesome Wrecker Day”.  I said no thanks, for I am too 
humble. Thanks, Kevin and Kristen Sanders 

 Car Of The 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                        Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres:  Randy Marchand                                                 Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Lily Prince                                                                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                       Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair:  Bob Halliday                                                           Doug Rask          Ray Maciej                          

Sgt. At Arms: Bruce Berscheit                                                          

                                                                                      
Directors: Gary Anderson                                      Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Todd Whitney                                       Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Kevin Sanders                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Dan Arntson                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Randy Fischer                                                                                        

               Jim Stodolka 
Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Tim Goodner     
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President’s Report 

  November already!!!!! It’s birthday party month. This is #52! 
We honor our past presidents and old and new members that 
have founded, formed and sustained our club for these 52 years. 
THANK YOU to all of you. At this time we need to look forward 
to the year ahead and embrace change to maintain and grow our 
club. The biggest change right now is going to be changing our 
monthly meeting night or finding a new place to meet. The Moose 
has asked us to move our meeting night to Tuesday nights be-
cause more and more weekend events (Thursday through Saturday) are being booked at the Moose. 
Tuesday are generally wide open and the management would like us to stay with them. We have our No-
vember and December meetings booked with them now at 7:30 but they asked to start the change in 
January 2024. Our other option is to find a new meeting place on Thursday nights. The Board will be 
looking into other options to relocate and will bring you these options at the next general membership 
meeting on November 9th . Do not forget to mail me your registrations for the Birthday Party 
(November 18th ) at Coyote Moon before November 9th . I must let Coyote Moon know by the 10th 
the final number. It should be fun. Don’t miss it! I hope all of you have your “pride and joys” tucked in 
for the winter and are prepared for an early snow. NOT! Enjoy the fall and we will see you on the 9th . 

                                                                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                              

Tim Goodner  tjgoodner@charter.net  

 320.290.0504 

 You can call but I won’t answer texts                                                               

November 5th Day Light Savings Time 

November 9th General Mtg. 7:30 pm at The Moose                                                                                                                              

November 16th Board Mtg. at 7:00pm at The Moose   

November 18th Club Birthday Party Details Page 9 

November 23rd Happy Thanksgiving 
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Hello, everyone! We are getting close to putting our cars away, 
which is a sad day. The budget report has been finished for next 
year. The fall fun run was a good time with good company, good 
scenery, and good food. It’s that time of the year to open up 
nominations for Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Ser-
geant of Arms. I hope that others are open to being nominated. 
Without filling these positions, it makes it harder to run the club 
efficiently, so I hope people come forward and are willing to step 
up to the challenge! It will be worth it in the long run for you and 
the club. 

                                      Randy Marchand Vice President 

                   Email @ carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

                                                                                      

Vice President’s Report 

Club Members: I am trying to 
track down the history or story 
behind this door. Nobody seems to 
know what it was used for, Summer 
Tour maybe? It came from the 
Elmer Dahl Collection courtesy of 
Jim Dahl. If you know anything 
about it call or contact Bruce 
Theisen at 320-253-3589 or 320-
292-4383. It's circa 1990-91 as 
you can see. If no response it will 
end up at Midway, Sorry. 
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Car Show Chairman Report 

 

As I write this, we are in the final phases of closing out the 2023 
Car Show and Swap and I’m preparing for the thank you plaque 
party. A look at where everything is currently at, I see the number 
2: There are 2 awards still finalizing pick-up by the winners; there 
are 2 sweat shirts left to be sold; there are 2 T-shirts left, or-
dered by club members, but have not been picked up yet; and I 
have 2 months left in my Car Show Chair position. In the next two 
months I will be completing my duties as Car Show Chair, distrib-
uting the thank you plaques and thank you cards and finalizing my 
notes to pass on to Tim. Again, Thank You to all in the club who were involved in any way with the 
show – as expected, our team came together and did a great job! 

 

                                                      Bob Halliday your 2023 Car Show Chair 

                             Seven steps to keep your favorite ride safe all winter: 

1. Get it clean. Wash, wax and polish it up. This helps prevent corrosion and tarnish. It also keeps grit and 

grime from scratching your car when you put on its cover. And don’t forget to vacuum and wipe down the interior, 

too.                                                                                                                                                                                             

2. Fill ’er up. Fill your classic car’s tank with premium fuel and add a fuel stabilizer. The stabilizer will prevent 

evaporation that can lead to corrosion in the gas tank. Without a stabilizer, fuel can deteriorate and gum up your 

carburetor, making it difficult to start the engine come spring. After you add the stabilizer, run the engine for a 

few minutes to distribute it throughout the system.                                                                                                      

3. Change for the season. Change the oil and filter and replace coolant, brake and transmission fluids to pre-

vent corrosion during the winter months.                                                                                                                                   

4. Keep it dry. While your classic car is in hibernation, moisture and humidity can lead to mold on its upholstery 

and carpet. Placing several boxes of baking soda throughout the interior can help absorb excess moisture.                                                                                     

5. Give it air. If you are storing your classic car for less than six months, you can prevent flat spots on your 

tires by slightly overinflating them before hibernation. If you are storing it for longer than six months, your 

best bet is to lift the car on jack stands to prevent strain on the tires.                                                                                                                

6. Unplug. Disconnect the battery terminals or remove the battery entirely to keep it from discharging in stor-

age. Use a battery tender to keep the battery charged until it’s time to cruise again. If you remove the battery 

entirely, follow these steps to store it properly.                                                                                                                                               

7. Cover up. Cover your vintage vehicle with a breathable classic car cover (not plastic). This will prevent mois-

ture buildup beneath the cover.  If you keep yours at home, just make sure the storage area is dry, and take 

precautions to ward off rodents that may crawl into the car for warmth (and end up chewing up your upholstery). 

https://www.roadandtrack.com/car-culture/a22871/how-to-keep-your-car-battery-alive-through-a-long-cold-winter/
https://knowhow.napaonline.com/rodent-infestation-elimination-storing-car-long-term/
https://knowhow.napaonline.com/rodent-infestation-elimination-storing-car-long-term/
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           October 19th 2023  
 
 Call to Order: Tom Hall led the pledge of allegiance at the Moose Lodge in Waite Park MN. Tim 
Goodner Called the meeting to order.                                                                                                               
Guests: none                                                                                                                                                                                       
New Member: none                                                                                                                                                                      
Thank You to Tim Carlson, Jim Stodolka, Wade Tobin and Pat Doren-Tobin who brought in pop tops. 
Thank You to all the club members who helped with the process of repairing the container. Thank 
You to John Trutwin for donation of the laminated copies of the Pandolf newspaper in memory of his 
wife Doris.                                                                                                                                                                
Approval of Minutes: Pat Doren-Tobin made a motion to accept the minutes as written and seconded 
by Nancy Laumeyer. Discussion and motion was carried.                                                                                                                                                                                                        
President: Tim Goodner told us we won most club participation from the Little Falls Car Show. Tim 
reminded us the Club Birthday Party is on November 18th, at Coyote Moon and will be a buffet dinner 
with a social hour & games. Please have your name badges. Please register by November 9th. Tim is 
still looking for a member to become a public relations person and will be working on the bylaws next 
year.                                                                                                                                                    
Vice President: Randy Marchand talked about nominations for Vice President, 1st Year Board of Di-
rectors, Treasurer, Secretary and Sergeant at Arms. Budget committee has finished a budget for 
next year.                                                                                                                                                                           
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson reported our accounts are doing good and we are insured. Esther Ebnet 
motioned to accept the report and Bob Ebnet seconded. Discussion with all in favor and motion was 
carried.                                                                                                                                                                                                
Secretary: Lily Prince had 3 thank you cards and is accepting membership dues for 2024. The roster 
has been started for 2024 and the Siftings mailings are also resubmitted at this time. I will give 
members a friendly reminder so hopefully no one misses out on the Siftings. I’m emailing the Siftings 
link to 146 members and we have used it for other notices like meeting changes. If You want to get on 
the email list let me know. your email can be omitted in roster, please call me at 612-327-6048.                                
Car Show: Bob Halliday thanked all the workers at the car show and announced because of all your 
hard work it was a successful show and reminded us of the Thank You Plaque Potluck Party on Novem-
ber 25th, 6:30 at Tim Carlson’s shop in Sauk Rapids MN.                                                                          
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                                      
1st Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney reported fall tour was a success.                      
2nd Year: Dan Arntson and Kevin Sanders had nothing.                                                                                     
3rd Year: Randy Fischer and Jim Stodolka, had nothing.                                                                                             
Pan Committee: Pan Car is Stored for the winter. Thank you, Pan Committee.                                              
Old Business: Dennis Arntson announced Trash N Dash (ditch clean up) went great and we got it all. 
Done. We purchased a trailer for the valve cover race track and will be using the Catch Me If You Can 
fund for the trailer in the memory of Nick Prom.                                                                                                                                                                                               
New Business: Randy Marchand, Dennis Arntson, Bob Halliday, and Jim Stodolka have been looking at 
the Pan 250, looking into starting with chassis and wooden rims at this time and found parts we had in 
storage. They encourage all members to help by donating their car skills for this once in a lifetime 
restoration of possibly the only 250 Pan Car. They also Thanked some members who have donated 
time or money to this project.                                                                                                                                     
Announcements: Starting in January our general meetings will be held on Tuesdays .The Moose has 
asked us to change our meeting day. The club is looking for nominations for Vice President, 1st Year 
Board of Directors, Treasurer, Secretary and Sergeant at Arms. Please consider nominations for a 
position. The winners of the card drawings were Keith Bauman, Tim Goodner, Ester Ebnet, Ray Schou-
viller, and Donna Salmonson. Elaine Bauerly was not here for the badge drawing. November’s drawing 
will be $20.                                                                                                                                                                      
Adjournment: Darlene Dickinson made a motion to adjourn, and Dennis Arntson seconded, all were in 
favor and motion was carried. Time:8:09 pm, 39 minutes            

                                                                                            Secretary Lily Prince                                                                
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 Board Meeting Minutes                                October 19th 2023               

Secretary Lily Prince                                                                

Call to Order: Tim Goodner led the pledge of allegiance and called the meeting to order at the 
Moose Lodge in Waite Park MN.                                                                                                                            
Roll Call: Bruce Berscheit and Kevin Sanders were not present.                                                            
Guests: Barb Anderson                                                                                                                                                                          
Approval of Minutes: Sorry to Dennis Arntson, Rick Gayken, Tom Hall, Mark Adelman, Keith Bauman, 
and Tim Goodner who also helped Randy Fischer, Todd Whitney, and Gary Anderson with the contain-
er repairs and tree removal and were missed in the thank you for the hard work on the containers. 
Todd Whitney made a motion to accept the minutes as written with additions and seconded by Randy 
Marchand, and motion was carried.                                                                                                                         
President: Tim Goodner is working on the Club Birthday Party; the date is November 18th for a 
Brunch. Tim wants to invite larger sponsors to the banquet.                                                                                   
Vice President: Randy Marchand working with members of the Pan Committee and have been investi-
gating on the 250-pan car’s restoration and found a tool box that is different & is for the 250. He 
also has found a place to work on the chassis which will be the 1st step and Jim Stodolka is looking in-
to having the Amish make the wooden rims. They hope members will donate their skills for this resto-
ration.                                                                                                                                                         
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson gave the treasures report and our insurance is taken care of. Randy 
Marchand made a motion to accept and seconded by Gary Anderson discussion and motion was car-
ried.                                                                                                                                                    
Secretary: Lily Prince ready for membership renewals. Please inform me if you see any errors in the 
roster.                                                                                                                                                                    
Car Show Chairman: Bob Halliday will help with the December Potluck.                                                          
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                           
1st Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney reported the fall tour was a success                                   
2nd Year: Dan Arntson & Kevin Sanders are working on next year’s spring banquet.                                             
3rd Year: Randy Fischer & Jim Stodolka had nothing.                                                                                                
Old Business: Dennis Arntson found a trailer for the valve cover race track which costed $3500 and 
noted that we will also need to transfer the title and sales tax, and with Linda Prom’s approval we will 
use the Nick Prom Catch Me If You Can fund to help with this purchase. The board wants to dedicate 
the trailer to Nick Prom with a tribute on the outside of the trailer. Bob Halliday made a motion to 
accept and seconded by Randy Marchand discussion and motion was carried.                                                      
New Business: The Moose Lodge has requested we move our meeting days to Tuesdays starting in 
January, due to more events being set up on Thursdays. Randy Marchand talked about nominations for 
Vice President, 1st Year Board of Directors, Treasurer, Secretary and Sergeant at Arms.                                                        
Adjournment: Todd Whitney made a motion to adjourn, and Bob Salmonson seconded, all were in fa-
vor and the motion was carried.  Time 7:05 pm, 35 minutes. 
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HOLE IN YOUR TIRE 

For Sale:  

Chevy ½ ton pick-up, single cab, V6, 8ft. box, low miles and a 1926 Model “T” roadster, 320-251-
3133 

-1976 Firebird parts. Call Steven at 763-229-2324 

Chevy 350 stock motor mounts (new), GM 11” good used pressure plate for a 69 to 79 Chevy , RPC 7/8” 
clutch master cylinder (new), Ford 7” power brake booster & master cylinder for disc/drum brakes. Chevy 
aluminum short water pump, chrome thermostat housing, and AL. PS pulley new-(no key way) call Tim 320-
290-0504. 

Ford 302cid C-4 automatic transmission $150, call Gary at 320-250-6619 

Portable 8 HP gas generator Lincoln stick arc welder, 12 ft. cords, mask, some rod, $200 –call Pete at 
320-492- 3807 

Old Minnesota license plates, about 25, one is a rare 1911 blue porcelain plate, call 320-281-2692 

Two air compressors (1 small) , Oil cans.  Darlene 320-251-1742 

Wanted: 

Model “T” fordor window regular, 4 hole mount, call Ray 320-685-3825 

Wanted - old used bicycles, call Craig 320-492-6814 

If you can’t make the meeting email with your listing (tjgoodner@charter.net)  

Note: I will continue your listing until you let me know it was sold or you got the item 
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       Membership Form-St Cloud Antique Auto Club                                                   
Send to: P.O. Box 704 St. Cloud, MN 56302-0704 Dues are $20 per fiscal year January 1st and includes 
the monthly Siftings newsletter (which can be mailed or emailed,) 1 Roster and 1 calendar. Mailing roster to you 
is an additional $2.00. Please Circle: NEW RENEWAL, LIFE MEMBER, CHANGE ADDRESS OR VEHICLES 

 

Names _____________________________________________________________________       

 

Address ____________________________________________________________________                                                 

 

Phone ______________________________________________________________________    

 

Email ______________________________________________________________________     

For new members cars you own and for renewals mark any changes with a + or – sign before the car.                     

Please include year, make, model, body-style and special features. 

 

1. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Guests 
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby 

⚫Minnesota Computer            
Systems Inc.  

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫Miller Buick & GMC  

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


